MINUTES OF A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
HELD JUNE 139, 1930
AT CITY HALL

The meeting was called to order by Mavor D. Lynn Crook at 7PM.

Councilmembers present: Gerald Fowkes, Keith Broadhead, Dennis

Lamb angd Marilyn Clayson. Councilman Holman was working.cﬁy¢¢x/z%§abac/
it cond st Nirzaree ,éLquaékd?fzﬁL)621%%h¢/

Citizens present: Mike Olson and Charla

Approval of the Minutes of June 5, 1990: Councilman Broadhead
asked, when permission was granted to allow beer during the
rodeo, if this restricted bkringing in your own. Council agreed
that it did not and Mike 0Olson said he would make that clear in
his newspaper. Councilwoman Clayson then made the motion to
approve the Minutes of June 5, 1990. Councilman Broadhead
seconded the motion, motion carried.

Forest Service: Mark Sensibough, with the Forest Service,
introduced himself to the Council and stated that he had replaced
Ray Abriel, who had transferred out of state. He discussed the
history of the Trumboldt Bridge Project. He stated that a new
"Partnership Agreement” between the City and the Forest Service

was available. This Agreement could provide funds to finish the
Prumboldt Project. It would be determined on a matching fund basis
with labor and services heing consider as cash. Mr. Sensibough
stated that he would write this Agreement retroactive to the
beginning of the Project. He also said that he would work with
Councilwoman Clayson for an accounting of Santaquin’s

contribution for Trumboldt. He thanked Councilwoman Clayson for her
cooperative attitude and the many hours she had spent on this
Project. Mayor Crook told Mr. Sensibough to negotiate the
completion of this project with Councilwoman Clayscon as she could
give tentative approval to decisions.

Mayor Crook discussed future improvements of roads, stating that
the public resented the c¢losing of some roads.

Mr. Sensibough stated that there would be water improvements done
at Tinney’s Flat, a fee would be charged and they would take NO
reservations this vear.

Public Hearing on 1990~91 Budget: (Citizens not Present) Mayor
Crook reviewed the proposed 1990-91 Budget as attached.
Councilman Fowkes made the motion to approve the Budget as
presented, Councilwoman Clayson seconded the moticn and the
voting was unanimous in favor. The landfill rates & monthly
billing was discussed, no decision. Mayor Crook stated that he
had regquested, from the League of Cities, landfill regulations
and had not received them,

Business Licenses: Councilwoman Clayson made the motion to
approve Kevin Taylor for a Home Occupation License and Janet




Hathaway for a Commercial License. Councilman Lamb seconded the
motion, motion carried unanimously.

Bills: Councilwoman Clayson made the motion to approve the
bills in the amount of $17,854.46. Councilman Lamb seconded the
motion, motion carried unanimously.

Miscellaneous: Councilwoman Clayscon reported that the Library
had installed a Book Drop.

Councilwoman Clayson stated that she would be asking approval of
new Library Board Members.

Councilwoman Clayson discussed a letter sent from Software
Systems, the new Computer Programers. They suggested that the
Senior Rate be discontinued. Councilwoman Clayson agreed with
this stating that it was unfair and hard to administer. Mayor
Crook said that they should address this issue at the Public
Hearing on the garbage.

Software Systems also suggested a Maintenance Agreement and a
power protection box for the computer system. Council agreed to
ocbtain the Maintenance Agreement through Software Systems Inc..
Councilman Lamb agreed to check on a power box through Word
Perfect.

Councilman Lamb reported that he had received complaints
regarding Santaquin Police Officers working the Freeway. Mayor
Crook said that he would discuss this with Chief Coomes.

Councilwoman Clayson reported on a successful Queen Contest.
Mayor Crook and Council agreed that it was a well prepared event.

Councilman Broadhead asked for the City crews’ schedule as he
needed them for the water project on 500 West and the Robbins
water line. Councilman Broadhead also suggested that the
part-time worker, Jose Lopez, be retained until some projects are
completed. Council agreed.

Councilman Fowkes reported that the mower was broke again and the
streets would be mowed as soon as repairs were made.

Mayor Crook reported that Bill Hansen, Attorney, suggested that
it be advertised that damaged headstones to be reported to the
City.

Mayor Crook reported that Gary Anderson had been legally
appointed to finalize the Agreement with Genola.

Mayor Crook reported that a letter would be sent to Nebo School
District regarding the replacement of water pipes to the
restrooms in the o0ld school. These restrooms will be needed
during the Cherry Days Celebration for the Bicycle Event.



Councilman Broadhead reported that both restrooms in the Museum
were working.

Adjournment: At 9:15 PM Councilman Lamb made the motion to
adjourn, Councilman Broadhead seconded the motion and motion
carried unanimously.

Approved this 3rd day of July,1990.

D. Lynn Crook, Mayor Ela e Tasker, Recorder/Clerk
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